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COUNTY OF CLAY)

The April 13, 2017, special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Paul Sinders at 10:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Jimmie Bowman and Bryan Allender. Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, and Jennifer M Flater, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF NEW CONTRACT WITH NEW WAVE COMMUNICATIONS
Scott Hill discussed the need to change from our current internet system to a fiber optic system. Scott spoke with Chris Bengele with New Wave and was told there would be no additional fees with upgrading to a new 5 year contract with a monthly cost of $944.00. Our current contract was signed September 2, 2014 and was also for 5 years. New Wave will cover the initial set up cost which is approximately $7,000.00. With fiber optic the County is 99.9% guaranteed the internet will not go down. With our current setup the internet goes down often. This would also allow the County to change the phone lines over as well. All County offices would be converted to fiber optic except for the Extension Office. This would be a cost savings to the County.
Motion to approve the New Wave Communications Contract was made by Jim Bowman and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF WORD SYSTEM CONTRACT

Sheriff Harden presented the Word Systems contract for the Justice Center. Bryan Husband has received the approval from the State that the $41,093.00 grant can be used now. The total cost of the contract would be $74,000.00. The grant will cover most of the cost, however, the remaining cost of $33,000.00 will be paid out of the Sheriff budget. Therefore no additional money would be required. Sheriff Harden explained the current system is over 10 years old and is starting to have several issues. 

Motion to approve the Word System Contract was made by Jim Bowman and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF INDIGITAL 911 TELECOM CONTRACT

Paul Harden stated the current 911 phone system is failing. Paul has received a quote from Frontier for $106,225.00 and a quote from INDigital Telecom for $90,451.23. Frontier is our current provider, and at the end of 2017, they will discontinue service on our system. INDigital will have an annual maintenance fee of $8,038.79. Commissioner’s asked for the contract to be revised to state Clay County can purchase parts on the open market. This should reduce the amount of the contract. Scott Hill stated he would only purchase the same model as INDigital recommended. The Commissioners will address the revised contract at the May 1st meeting. 
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.

Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor
